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Chairman’s Report: 2004-2005
Thank you for the opportunity to present the Bloemfontein Centre of ASSA’s annual report for 2004-2005 to the Centre Committee, its members and to Council.

The main emphasis of the year was on continued growth in the member’s profficiency as amateur astronomers and the Centre’s active public outreach efforts. The year saw various members acquirying commercial as well as self-built telescopes.  The Centre continued to hold official quarterly meetings, as well as workshops, excursions, public programs and practical activities.

Quarterly meetings: Themes presented during the 4 official Centre meetings (held at Boyden Observatory) included “Hyperspace”, “Tour through the Sky Guide 2005”, “Astrophotography”, “Open discussion on actual topics in the world of astronomy and spaceflight”.


Workshops and other notable events: The Centre completed the renovation of their clubhouse on the premises of Boyden Observatory after many hours of dedication and effort. The clubhouse’s primary purpose is to serve as a marketing point on the hill to inform visitors of the concept of amateur astronomy. It was first used in October 2004 during the Boyden Celebration event (MNASSA vol. 63 no’s 11 & 12). 

During March 2005, the Centre hosted a Beginners’ Day in Amateur Astronomy at Boyden for new and existing members, equipping them for practical activities and a “career” in amateur astronomy.

During April 2005, the Bloemfontein Centre took part in the Scope-X activities hosted by ASSA Johannesburg. Two members exhibited their newly completed 8 inch telescopes and the Centre’s stall attracted numerous visitors with informative material obtained from the clubhouse on Boyden.

During the year, the Centre was also awarded the organization role of the 2006 national ASSA Symposium and arrangements began at an early stage.

Public outreach: The Centre continued to assist the Friends of Boyden in their public outreach programs. Members served as presenters, telescope assistants and tour guides during public open evenings and various private group evenings, reaching hundreds of people with their knowledge and skills.  Members who acquired telescopes set up their instruments during some of these events to much awe of the visitors.

Two successful public open days were held in February 2005 in association with Boyden, attracting almost 100 visitors (MNASSA vol. 64 no’s 3 & 4).

In November 2004, an excursion to the Mabula Game Lodge in the Eastern Free State was held for the Leonid meteor shower. Although it was cloudy, the event was still a memorable one.  In June 2005, 3 Centre members hosted an open air show and observation session for a nature society at Barkly-West in the northern Cape where almost 40 people attended. 

The Centre also re-launched its acclaimed SpaceTides Newsletter service – a free e-mail newsletter on astronomy and spaceflight to the public (www.assabfn.co.za/spacetides)
Practical observation sessions:

Deep Sky Activities:  Deep sky sessions were held in the city at members’ houses, at Boyden Observatory, during fieldtrips mentioned above and at De Oude Kraal Country Estate near Bloemfontein.  Members all acquired binoculars or telescopes, ensuring active participation by all. 
For 2005, a set of 17 deep sky session logs were compiled for those members interested in following a pre-defined observation program.
Solar Activities: Member Jacques van Delft became director of ASSA’s Solar Section and continued his studies on solar and climatic change. He hosted various national presentations on the theme, hosted radio talks, gave a lecture at the 2004 ASSA Symposium and a number of articles appeared in national news magazines relating to his work. Monthly Solar Bulletins continued to be compiled and sunspot counts were performed on a regular basis.

Comets and Meteor observations: Mary and Paul Fanner from Kimberley participated in an informal count of the Eta Aquarid meteor shower. No reported comet observations were made during the year.  A presentation on the Deep Impact mission was compiled for Boyden Observatory. 
Historical research: Member Dawie van Jaarsveldt received a paper copy of the Centre’s history since its establishment (1959) up to 2004 after he worked many hours to digitize and archive the complete Centre history based on minutes and Centre reports. The complete archive is available on the website and is seen as a great accomplishment for the preservation of the Centre’s auspicious history.
Astrophotography: Members became more skilled in the use of CCD techniques. The Centre’s astrophotography webpage was continuously updated with new photos from members.

In summary, the Centre experienced a stable year in which its identity was fixed as an outpost and base for amateur astronomy in the central region of South Africa.  The greatest challenge that now awaits the Centre is to ensure that active new members join the club and become part of the amateur astronomical community. 

Gerrit Penning, Chairman: ASSA Bloemfontein Centre

